JOSEPH BERRY SUBDIVISION

MAY 2023 NEWSLETTER

www.berrysubinthed.com/



BERRY BOARD

President

Don Campbell

Vice President

Guy Sohou

Secretary

Christianne Sims

Treasurer

Russell Baker

Members

Lisa Bertelle Kat Hartman Garfield Lemonius Kimberly Mortson Mike Myckowiak Bob Oliver Iris Taylor Sheryl Weir

HELLO NEIGHBORS,

Please join us on Wednesday, May 17 for our Annual Meeting on Zoom. Topics will include:

- President's Report
- DPD 7th Precinct Update
- District 5 Update
- New Neighbor Welcome
- Villages of Detroit Community Development (VCDC)

See you Wednesday, May 17, 7-8 p.m.

MEET THE BERRY SUBDIVISION PRESIDENT AND VICE PRESIDENT

Don Campbell/President and Guy Sohou/Vice President will be going door-to-door to introduce themselves to our Berry neighbors over the next few weekends (weather permitting).

CRIME IN THE BERRY

Unfortunately, there has recently been several car break-ins and thefts in the neighborhood. Commander Svec from the 7th Precinct will address this and other concerns affecting the Berry Subdivision. **Call 313.267.4600** to make/file a police report.



Mark your calendars! 2023 JOSEPH BERRY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

May 13: Motor City Makeover

May 17: Annual Meeting

TBD: Movie Night

TBD: Family Picnic Day

September: Adult Potluck

November: Cider in the Berry

Dec. 22: Holiday Celebration

Dec. 23: Holiday Light Contest



Welcome! We know there are many new individuals and families that have moved into the neighborhood in the past year. We look forward to meeting everyone now that the weather has improved and people are doing yard work or out for a walk.

Wanted: Contractor Recommendations

We're creating a list of repair services/contractors that you've used/would recommend such as: plumbing, electrical, painting, general repair, roofing/gutter, remodeling, landscaping, security services, masonry, carpenter, etc. Please send their contact info to BerrySubintheD@gmail.com.

Joseph Berry Subdivision

https://www.berrysubinthed.com

The Villages of Detroit CDC

https://thevillagesofdetroit.com

Lead Service Line Replacement Program

https://detroitmi.gov/departments/ water-and-sewerage-department/ dwsd-projects/making-detroit-leadsafe/lead-service-line-replacementprogram

Detroit Launches Dead, Dangerous and Diseased Tree Removal

https://detroitmi.gov/news/detroitlaunches-dead-dangerous-anddiseased-tree-program-new-initiativehelp-residents-clean-trees

WHY SHOULD I PAY MY BERRY SUBDIVISION DUES?

You may not know it but your annual Joseph Berry Subdivision dues go a long way. In addition to keeping our wall grass cut, our subdivision hosts numerous events throughout the year as a way to acquaint ourselves with one another and, as a way to stay connected to each other. Such as the: Annual Meeting, Family Picnic, Adult Potluck, Movie Night in the Berry, Holiday Lighting Contest and the – can't miss it – Annual Holiday Potluck.

Now that you know, we encourage you to pay your 2023 annual dues (\$75) and look forward to seeing you at one – or all – of our events.

Dues may be submitted electronically via cash app at \$berrysubdet. Payments via check (payable to: **Joseph Berry Subdivision Association**) or cash can be placed in the mailbox of either **Russell Baker or Chris Sims**. The Joseph Berry Subdivision Association is a 501c(3) organization, so donations are tax-deductible!



Electronically via cash app at \$berrysubdet



Payments via check or cash can be placed in the mailbox of either Russell Baker or Chris Sims

Please help me save a tree (and my printer) by signing up for email delivery of our newsletter. I keep everyone's information private and will not share without your express permission. Return contact information to Chris Sims: BerrySubintheD@gmail.com.

г 	JOSEPH	BERRY SUBDIVISION DIRECTORY UPDATE	¬
	Name		
	Address		
	Phone		I
	Email		I